FAYETTEVILLE REGIONAL AIRPORT

AIRPORT COMMISSION MEETING

ZOOM MEETING
Tuesday, March 30, 2021
2:00 P.M.

ATTENDANCE

Mr. Mark Lynch, Mrs. Judy Dawkins, Mrs. Sandy Ammons, Mr. Daniel Travieso
ABSENT
Mr. Jay Wyatt, Mr. Vic Carnevale, Mr. Robert Van Geons, Mr. John Meroski, Dr. Wilson Lacy

OTHERS
Dr. Toney Coleman, Airport Director

Ms. Patricia Campbell, Sr. Administrative Assistant
Ms. Allison Rogers, Marketing Specialist
Andrew Connell, RS&H Resident Inspector
Michael Vinay, Signature Flight Support Services

Mr. Paul Allen, Assistant City Attorney
Dr. Telly Whitfield, Assistant City Manager
Greg Davis, All American Aviation 
Bryant Cunningham, BSA of America

Chairperson Lynch called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. 

ITEM 1:
Consider Approval of the Agenda

Chairperson Lynch asked for a motion to approve the agenda.  
Mrs. Dawkins made a motion to approve the agenda.
Mrs. Ammons seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 2:
Consider Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held February 23, 2021
Chairperson Lynch asked for a motion to approve the minutes.
Mrs. Ammons made a motion to approve the minutes.

Mr. Travieso seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.  
ITEM 3:
Consider approval of lease with U.S. Army Special Operations Aviation Command
Dr. Coleman stated this lease is needed for the United Stated Special Operations Aviation Command to continue operations while Pope Airfield is closed for renovations.  A temporary RUBB hangar will be installed in the South GA for about six months and will be removed when operations resume at Pope.  He recommends approval.  
Chairperson Lynch asked for a motion to approve the lease.  

Mrs. Ammons made a motion to approve the lease.

Mr. Travieso seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 4:
Management Report 
We would like to thank Mr. Jay Wyatt for his dedicated service to the Commission.  A plaque will be delivered to him.  Congratulations to Mr. Lynch, Mrs. Dawkins and Mrs. Ammons for reappointment to the Commission.  Mr. Travieso is in his first year of his first term and will be eligible for reappointment for his second two-year term next year. We will welcome to the Commission next month Mr. Naynesh Mehta, a former Commission Member along with new comer Kim Medley.  

The Deputy Director has been selected. His name is Deontae Watson.  He currently works at Charlotte Airport as a Financial Analyst.  He has a Masters from Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University and is an Accredited Airport Executive (AAE).  He will start with us April 19th.  

Enplanements.  Total enplanements for all carriers as of February 2021 were 9,143.  This indicates a 43.9% decrease compared to February of last year and a 45.5 % decrease year to date. 
American Airlines load factor is at 60.6% with 100 % of seats available.  Delta Airlines load factor is at 37.3% - this is at approximately 30 passengers in a 76 available seat aircraft but with only 60% of seats (45) available.  True load factor is 62.9%.  Our new Dallas Ft. Worth flights are at 50-60% load factor enplaned and 100% deplaning.  
Business travel is at 19.5%, personal travel is at 56.5% and Military travel is at 22% which leaves “other” at 2%. These are averages.  

Dr. Coleman gave an update on Airport Financials and future Capital Improvement Programs (CIPs).  

Customer Satisfaction percentage based on Airport survey of users averaged 91% for all factors.  


Auto parking 88%



Bathrooms 95%



Waiting Areas 93%



Airport Signage 86%



Wi-Fi 94%



Baggage Carts 89%



Receipt of checked bags 93%

We are capturing 86.5% of Rental Car Revenue as compared to February 2021.   
We are capturing 60%% of Parking Lot Revenues in February 2021 as compared to February of last year.  
Airport Attorney approved moving forward on Transportation Network Company (TNC) Agreement.  Implementation no later than July 2021.  

American Airlines started direct service to Dallas/Ft. Worth on March 5th.  Thanks to Mayor Pro Tem Jenson, Council Members Kinston, Banks-McLaughlin and Haire for coming out to support this achievement.  Also to Commission Chair Lynch and Commission Member Travieso for joining in the event.  Mayor Pro Tem Jenson was on the first flight out for a day in Dallas.  
Allison Rogers gave the marketing update:


8,000 users.  


Bounce rate 59%.

Facebook reach is 41,997 and likes are up to 3,871.


Twitter impressions are up to 7,263 and followers are to 359.
Mr. Andrew Connell provided a PowerPoint presentation on the Terminal Renovations.  

ITEM 5:
Commission Members Concerns
Mr. Lynch asked Dr. Coleman if he knew how many service animals travel through the Airport.  Dr. Coleman did not have that number.  
Mr. Lynch asked when the new t-hangars would be finished.  Dr. Coleman said hopefully in 6 months.  Mr. Vinay said he did have a waiting list 10 to 12 deep and also interest of current tenants to move into bigger hangars.  

Mr. Travieso asked if the DFW flight would bring additional travelers to Fayetteville.  Dr. Coleman said it may not bring new people to Fayetteville, but it may increase the number of people flying out of Fayetteville.  

ITEM 6:
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Airport Commission will be Tuesday, April 27, 2021 at 2:00 P.M. 
Chairperson Lynch asked for a motion to approve the next regularly scheduled Airport Commission meeting.
Mrs. Ammons made the motion to approve the next regularly scheduled Commission meeting.
Mr. Travieso seconded the motion.
ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

Chairperson Lynch asked for a motion to adjourn the Commission meeting.

Mrs. Ammons made the motion to adjourn the Commission meeting.

Mrs. Dawkins seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 P.M.
Sandy Ammons
Transcribed:  PAC 03/31/2021
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